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Dear Sarah 

 

Welcome back and I hope that you have had a good start to the year.  

The Learning Improvement team has been carrying out data analysis and review of outcomes for Early 

years, KS1 and KS2 including closing the gap for disadvantaged learners.  

Initial analysis of attainment and progress at Shadwell indicates that you have outcomes significantly above 

national in reading, writing and mathematics combined.  We are pleased that the work that your school 

has undertaken has had a positive impact and trust that any engagement with the Learning Improvement 

team has supported these improvements. 

Congratulations to the whole team for their dedication and hard work which is positively affecting 

outcomes and will improve the life chances of all these children.   

 

Best wishes 

 
Anne Fell  Kim Porter   

Joint Interim Heads of Learning Improvement 

 

Sarah Richards 

Headteacher 

Shadwell Primary School 


